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	REPORT OF THE DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER

AND SUPPORT SERVICES



	TO THE COUNCIL


ON 16TH FEBRUARY, 2005



	TITLE:
URGENT DECISION - RE-MODELLING WORK AT THREE SHELTERED HOUSING SCHEMES AT ASTLEY COURT, MONICA COURT AND MOUNT CARMEL



	RECOMMENDATION:

That the report be noted. 



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The Leader of the Council has agreed that Lead Member Decision No. 3291 (Re-Modelling Work at Three Sheltered Housing Schemes at Astley Court, Monica Court and Mount Carmel) shall be treated as a matter of urgency; and, as such, the decision is not subject to call-in.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

(Available for public inspection)

Lead Member Decision No. 3291. 



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:


There are risks associated with selecting the wrong contractor for this sensitive type of work.  The procurement of a specialist contractor on a partnering basis has been undertaken to reduce risk.



	SOURCE OF FUNDING:


Specific, additional grant from the Department of Health.



	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:


From the Council’s Solicitors.

 

	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:


From the Council.



	CONTACT OFFICER:
Mrs. J. Rollinson 

TEL. NO.
922 8701
 



	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): 
Not applicable



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

Not applicable.



	DETAILS:

1.
Pursuant to Section 9(5.1) of Part 4 of the Council Constitution, the Leader of the Council has agreed that the decision  to authorise that -

1.
Salford City Council to enter into a contract with B. Young and associated to undertake the work funded by the DOH at Astley Court, Monica Court and Mount Carmel for a fee of 8%, which is also to include for Quantity Surveying and Planning Supervisor Services.

2.
Salford City Council to enter into contracts with Whitfield and Brown (Developments) Ltd to undertake the work funded by the DOH at Astley Court, Monica Court and Mount Carmel to a value not exceeding £800,000 - is reasonable in all the circumstances and shall be treated as a matter or urgency. 

Therefore the decision is not subject to call-in.

The reasons for urgency were -

That following a procurement process the specialist consultant and contractor are considered to be the most suitable to undertake specialist sensitive work of this nature.  The works are to be undertaken on a partnering basis and proposed contractor costs and consultant fees have been analysed and are considered to be competitive.



	The delay likely to be caused by the call-in process may seriously prejudice the interests of the City Council and affected residents by placing at risk the agreed external funding that supports these schemes.

(See details attached).

The Council Constitution requires this matter to be reported to the next available meeting of the Council.   
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